
NOTICE FOR LOCATION PUBLIC HEARING 
FOR  

Nimmo Parkway Phase VII-B (CIP 100278) 
VDOT UPC #: 115543 

 
June 8th, 2022 (Wednesday)  

5 p.m. – 7 p.m. 
Three Oaks Elementary School 

2201 Elson Green Avenue, Virginia Beach, VA, 23456 
www.nimmoparkway7b.com 

 
 

Find out about the City of Virginia Beach’s Nimmo Parkway Phase VII-B transportation 
project. The project involves constructing a two-lane undivided roadway with shoulders, on-road 
bike lanes, and a single shared-use path. The project limits are from Albuquerque Drive to the 
west and Sandbridge Road to the east. The project will include a bridge spanning Asheville 
Bridge Creek and the adjacent flood plain. 
 
In compliance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), The City of Virginia Beach, 
in cooperation with the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) and the Federal 
Highway Administration (FHWA) as the lead federal agency, has prepared the Draft 
Environmental Assessment (EA) for the proposed Nimmo Parkway Phase VII-B project. Public 
comments regarding the draft EA will be received from May 9, 2022 to June 24, 2022. 
  
The meeting will be held as an Open Forum Public Hearing. Project information, including the 
Draft EA document, can be viewed on the project website, www.nimmoparkway7b.com, and at 
the public hearing. Review project information and the Draft EA at the website above or during 
business hours at the City of Virginia Beach Public Works Office located at 484 Viking Drive, 
Suite 200. For additional information, please contact Virginia Beach Public Works Engineering 
at (757) 385-4131. 
 
Give your comments during the meeting, via the comment form on the project website, by mail 
to Mr. Ryan Johnson, P.E., 484 Viking Drive, Suite 200, Virginia Beach, VA 23452, or by email 
to rjohnson@vbgov.com on or prior to June 24, 2022. 
 
In compliance with the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 106 and 36 CFR Part 800, 
information concerning the potential effects of the proposed improvements on properties listed in 
or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places are included in the NEPA 
document.  
 
Nondiscrimination  
Under Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, no person shall be excluded from participation in 
or be denied the benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination under any program or activity 
receiving Federal financial assistance. If you feel you have been denied participation in, or 
denied benefits of, or been subjected to discrimination, in regard to this project development or 
otherwise discriminated against because of your race, color, national origin, gender, age or 



disability, you may contact the Virginia Department of Transportation, Office of Equal 
Opportunity located at 1401 East Broad Street in Richmond, Virginia, 23219 or telephone (804) 
786-2935 or TDD (800) 307-4360. 
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